Vision and Hearing Screening Notification
September 20th, 2022
  

Dear Parents,                         

Vision and hearing screenings will be conducted, by screening technicians certified by the Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH), at our school on October 12th, 2022.  The preschool children (ages 3 and above) will be screened for both vision and hearing as required by the State of Illinois.      

If your child does not regularly attend on this day of the week, we ask that you kindly bring your child to the school between the hours of 9:00 am to 11:30 am

 on October 12th, 2022.          

The fee for the screenings is $15.00 per test, or $25.00 per child receiving both a vision and a hearing screening test.  Please submit payment to the school by October 10th, 2022  for your child's vision and hearing screening tests. * 
Payment needs to be cash/check and submitted to the school office. 

Please note the following important information:  

· The preschool vision screening is not acceptable to, nor is it intended to, meet the State of Illinois Eye Examination kindergarten entrance requirement (or first-time entrance into the Illinois school system.)  Please check with your child’s future kindergarten program regarding this requirement.   
· Before a vision screening is conducted, the State of Illinois requires written notification that states:  "Vision screening is not a substitute for a complete eye and vision evaluation by an eye doctor.  Your child is not required to undergo this vision screening if an optometrist or ophthalmologist has completed and signed a report form indicating that an examination has been administered within the previous 12 months."  The vision screening, performed in accordance with IDPH screening standards, does not take the place of a comprehensive eye and vision examination conducted by an optometrist or ophthalmologist and will not detect all existing or potential vision problems or diseases.
If you need further information, please contact the school at: 847-382-6360.  Thank you in advance for your cooperation.   
Sincerely,

Sarah Marks-Paredes 
Director of Atonement Christian Day School
*In lieu of participating in this school provided vision and hearing screening program, it is acceptable to provide the following forms to the school:  1.) a completed and signed report form, indicating that an eye examination by M.D. specializing in diseases of the eye or a licensed optometrist has been administered within the previous 12 months and 2.) a completed and signed report form, indicating that the child has had an ear examination by a physician and an audiological evaluation completed by an audiologist within the previous 12 months.
